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Tenure Cases 
ATC completed the review of fourteen tenure cases. This process involved 

• reading the tenure dossiers of each candidate, 
• holding discussions on each candidate among the members of ATC, 
• meeting with Dean of Faculty/Vice President of Academic Affairs Michael Orr and 

Associate Dean of Faculty Pat Fehling to discuss each candidate, 
• holding additional discussions among the members of ATC, and 
• sending ATC recommendations to president Conner. 

 
Dan Nathan and Kate Leavitt each served as a substitute for one case. 
 
ATC recommended that fourteen faculty members be granted tenure.  
 
Bias Mitigation Training 
In collaboration with the Promotions Committee and the Office of the Dean of Faculty/Vice 
President for Academic Affairs, ATC helped organize bias mitigation workshops for Fall 2021 
and Fall 2022. ATC participated in a bias mitigation workshop with KerryAnn O’Meara on the 
mornings of September 1 and 3, and held a meeting with Skidmore faculty member Pushi 
Prasad to discuss campus climate issues. 
 
Information Sessions and Bookkeeping Issues 
In addition to replacing outdated documentation, ATC updated the content of our web site to 
include a direct link to the CAPT site to make it easier to find annual reports and other 
documentation prior to the formation of ATC three years ago. 
 





Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Crone Odekon, Chair 
Kim Frederick 
Winston Grady-Willis  
Matthew Hockenos 
Sara Lagalwar 
Ela Lepkowska-White 
Saleema Waraich 

 


